MEETING MINUTES
CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE
MARINE ADVISORY BOARD
— FORT LAUDERDALE FIRE RESCUE DEPARTMENT
CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE 528 NW 2NP STREET, STATION #2
FORT LAUDERDALE, FLORIDA 33311
3RD FLOOR CONFERENCE ROOM
THURSDAY, MARCH 6, 2025 - 6:00 P.M.

Cumulative Attendance
May 2024-April 2025

Steve Witten, Chair P 9 1
James Harrison, Vice Chair A 7 3
Norm Bekoff P 4 2
Tyler Brunelle P 9 1
Jason Dunbar P 9 1
Barry Flanigan P 9 1
Robert Franks P 8 2
John Lynch P 9 1
Noelle Norvell P 7 3
Bob Swindell (arr. 6:04) P 3 0
Bill Walker P 7 3
LaRhonda Ware A 1 1
Robert Washington A 8 2

As of this date, there are 13 appointed members to the Board, which means 7 would
constitute a quorum.

Staff

Andrew Cuba, Marine Facilities Manager

Luis Villanueva, Marine Facilities Senior Administrator

Acting Assistant City Manager Ben Rogers

Bob Dunckel, Assistant City Attorney

Sergeant Travis O’Neal, Marine Unit

Edward Eason, Code Compliance Officer

Captain Chad Robertson, Fort Lauderdale Fire Rescue Marine Unit
L. Harmon, Recording Secretary, Prototype, Inc.

Communications to City Commission

None.

l. Call to Order / Roll Call
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H—Statementof Quorum
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VL. Dock Waiver — 629 Idlewyld Drive / Douglass Summers

Chair Witten advised that the request is for installation of five wooden pilings and two
triple pile mooring clusters which extend more than 60 ft. from the property line.

Andrew Ockerman, representing the Applicant, stated that there are existing pilings on
the Applicant’s property which are in disrepair and must be replaced. There are also older
mooring clusters which are inland of the pilings. He estimated that the new clusters would
be placed “roughly about 10 to 12 ft. farther out” than the existing structures. These would
not extend beyond 30% of the width of the waterway, which he cited as an extraordinary
circumstance of the location.

Ms. Norvell briefly left the meeting at 6:55 p.m.

Mr. Ockerman continued that there are five to six compromised pilings located on the T-
dock. These pilings will be replaced. The mooring piles on the outside will also be pulled
and replaced with triple clusters.

Mr. Franks requested clarification of where the outside pilings would be located. Mr.
Ockerman replied that those pilings would be 60 ft. from the property line and parallel to
the property. He estimated the location of the existing pilings at “8 to 10 ft.” closer to the
property line.

There being no further questions from the Board at this time, Chair Witten opened the
public hearing. As there were no individuals wishing to speak on the Item, the Chair closed
the public hearing and brought the discussion back to the Board.

Motion made by Mr. Dunbar, seconded by Mr. Bekoff, to recommend approval. In a roll
call vote, the motion passed 9-0 (Ms. Norvell not present for vote).

It was asked whether or not triple pilings would be lighted in any way as an aid to
navigation when the Applicant’s vessel is not docked at the site. Mr. Ockerman replied
that his plans indicate the pilings will be banded with reflective tape. He confirmed that
this is a concern in the subject area.
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